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     In October 1996, United States Steel was notified by the Indiana Department
of Environmental Management ("IDEM") acting as lead trustee, that IDEM and the
U.S. Department of the Interior had concluded a preliminary investigation of
potential injuries to natural resources related to releases of hazardous
substances from various municipal and industrial sources along the east branch
of the Grand Calumet River and Indiana Harbor Canal.  The public trustees
completed a preassessment screen pursuant to federal regulations and have
determined to perform a Natural Resources Damages Assessment.  United States
Steel was identified as a PRP along with 15 other companies owning property
along the river and harbor canal. United States Steel and eight other PRPs have
formed a joint defense group.  In 2000, the trustees concluded their assessment
of sediment injuries, which includes a technical review of environmental
conditions.  The PRP joint defense group has proposed terms for the settlement
of this claim which have been endorsed by representatives of the trustees and
the EPA to be included in a consent decree that United States Steel expects to
resolve this claim.  No formal legal proceedings have been filed in this matter.

     On October 23, 1998, a final Administrative Order on Consent was issued by
EPA addressing Corrective Action for Solid Waste Management Units throughout
Gary Works.  This order requires United States Steel to perform a RCRA Facility
Investigation ("RFI") and a Corrective Measure Study ("CMS") at Gary Works.  The
Current Conditions Report, United States Steel's first deliverable, was
submitted to EPA in January 1997 and was approved by EPA in 1998.  The First
Phase 1 RFI Work Plan, for facility wide groundwater issues, was approved and
sampling began in 2001.  Phase I Sampling and Analysis Plans for the Process
Sewers, Sheet and Tin, East Lake/East End, the West End and the Coke Plant areas
have been submitted to EPA and are expected to be approved by EPA in 2002.  The
costs of these studies are minimal and, until they are complete, it is
impossible to assess whether any additional expenditures will be necessary.

     On October 21, 1994 and again on December 30, 1994, IDEM issued notices of
violation ("NOVs") relating to Gary Works alleging various violations of air
pollution requirements.  In early 1996, United States Steel paid a $6 million
penalty and agreed to install additional pollution control equipment and to
implement environmental protection programs over a period of several years.  A
substantial portion of these programs has been implemented, with expenditures
through 2001 of approximately $101 million.  The cost to complete these programs
is presently indeterminable.  On March 8, 1999, United States Steel entered into
an agreed order with IDEM to resolve outstanding air issues.  United States
Steel paid a penalty of $207,400 and installed equipment at the No. 8 Blast
Furnace and the No. 1 BOP to reduce air emissions. On November 30, 1999, IDEM
issued an NOV alleging various air violations at Gary Works.  An agreed order is
being negotiated and we anticipate this matter will be settled for less than $1
million.

Clairton

     On February 12, 1987, U. S. Steel and PADER entered into a Consent Order to
resolve an incident in January 1985 involving the alleged unauthorized discharge
of benzene and other organic pollutants from Clairton Works in Clairton, Pa.
(In the Matter of USX Clairton Works, filed in the United States District Court
for the Western District of Pennsylvania.)  That Consent Order required U. S.
Steel to pay a penalty of $50,000 and a monthly payment of $2,500 for five
years.  In 1990, U. S. Steel and the PADER reached agreement to amend the
Consent Order.  Under the amended Order, U. S. Steel agreed to remediate the
Peters Creek Lagoon (a former coke plant waste disposal site); to pay a penalty
of $300,000; and to pay a monthly penalty of up to $1,500 each
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month until the former disposal site is closed. Remediation costs have amounted
to $10.0 million with another $1.1 million presently estimated to complete the
project.

Fairless Works

     In January 1992, United States Steel commenced negotiations with the EPA
regarding the terms of an Administrative Order on consent, pursuant to the RCRA,
under which United States Steel would perform a RFI and a CMS at Fairless Works.
A Phase I RFI report was submitted during the third quarter of 1997.  A Phase
II/III RFI will be submitted following EPA approval of the Phase I report.  The
RFI/CMS will determine whether there is a need for, and the scope of, any
remedial activities at Fairless Works.

Fairfield Works

     In December 1995, United States Steel reached an agreement in principle
with the EPA and the DOJ with respect to alleged RCRA violations at Fairfield
Works.  A consent decree was signed by United States Steel, the EPA and the DOJ
and filed with the United States District Court for the Northern District � subemfoksas s� th the Un th the th  pan e is २甀P the ls tFahEP e wa  to com




